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BACKGROUND

▪ This report has been prepared pursuant to Local Law 12 of
2021, which was enacted on January 17, 2021.

▪ Local Law 12 of 2021 requires the Department of Buildings
(“the Department”) to provide a report to the New York City
Council detailing the outreach it has conducted to the
public with respect to Local Law 152 of 2016.

▪ Local Law 152 of 2016 requires all buildings, with the
exception of most one- and two-family homes, to have their
gas piping systems inspected at least once every four years.

2



build safe live safe |build safe live safe |

WEBSITE UPDATES

The Department showcases the Local Law 152 requirement
on the Department’s website homepage, with direct links to
filing schedules, inspection certification forms, FAQs, and
relevant updates.
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https://www1.nyc.gov/site/buildings/index.page
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WEBSITE UPDATES

In addition, the Department created a dedicated webpage
related to Local Law 152, including a step-by-step guide the
public can use to comply with the requirement.
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https://www1.nyc.gov/site/buildings/homeowner/local-law-152-of-2016.page
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SERVICE NOTICES

The Department has issued a series of Service Notices to inform property owners of
their obligation to have their gas piping systems inspected. The Service Notices
contain filing schedules and instructions.
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WEBINAR 
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The Department hosted a webinar, which included an overview of
the requirement presented by the Department’s Plumbing Unit, who
was available to answer questions from members of the public.
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COMMUNITY NEWSLETTERS 

The Department curates Community Newsletters that are sent out to
members of the public. Recently issued Community Newsletters provided
detailed information and updates pertaining to the gas piping inspection
requirement.
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MAILER

The Department sent letters to property owners citywide informing them
that they are required to comply with the gas piping inspection
requirement and providing them with information regarding how to
comply. As a result, the Department handled over 3,000 follow up
interactions with members of the public.
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DEDICATED EMAIL ADDRESS

The Department has established a dedicated email
address (LL152of16@buildings.nyc.gov) members of the
public can use to ask Department staff questions about
the gas piping inspection requirement.
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mailto:LL152of16@buildings.nyc.gov
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